STAMBAUGH TOWNSHIP BOARD

Regular Meeting

The meeting of the Stambaugh Township Board was called to order by Supervisor Isaacson on June 11, 2025, at 7:00 p.m. at the Stambaugh Township Hall.

The Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Roll call was taken with Supervisor Isaacson, Clerk Christensen, Treasurer Rogers and Trustees Pangrazzi and Stolberg in attendance. Also present was Water Supervisor, Wyatt Johnson.

The minutes were read by Clerk Christensen from the May 14, 2025, meeting and accepted as read.

Clerk Christensen read the bills for the month. Trustee Stolberg made a motion to approve the bills with a second from Treasurer Rogers. Motion carried.

Treasurer Rogers read the Treasurer's report which was accepted as presented.

Zach Hautala with ICECA reported that the Business After Hours held at George Youngs had 137 people in attendance. The BAH was in conjunction with CoVantage Credit Union/CoVantage Cares. Funds raised by the two CoVantage Credit Unions and matched by CoVantage Cares were over \$1 million. Several applications have also been received for the Fast Track Grant with the budget for the grant up by 15%.

Craig Richardson representing the Nelson Field Lighting Committee requested a donation for the Nelson Field lighting upgrade project. After discussion, Treasurer Rogers made a motion to donate \$2,500 with a second from Trustee Stolberg. Motion carried. The check is to be written to the WIC Booster Club.

Mary Wurzer, resident, commented that the tree clean-up along N. Hill Road was looking good.

Chris Chartrand, resident, inquired as to why the Stambaugh Township meetings started at 7:00 p.m. instead of 6:00 p.m. Supervisor Isaacson stated that our meeting time gets voted on at our Annual Meeting and was slotted for 7:00 p.m.

Water Supervisor, Wyatt Johnson, said the water department is status quo. He passed the S-3 Water Operator License Test which wasn't required, but could be beneficial. Mud Tech will fix a hole in the bike path for \$450. There was another leak on Stanley Lake that was fixed and a new tap-in occurred on Scott Lake Road.

Supervisor Johnson is concerned that we may have missed the opportunity to acquire a new 2025 pickup with what he needed on it. Trustee Stolberg said he would make some calls to help find a new 2025 pickup.

Supervisor Isaacson stated he was unsure of the start time for the work on Hagerman Lake and E. Brule Lake Roads and that chloride had been applied to the end of Scott Lake Road.

Supervisor Isaacson noted that small signs that are advertising businesses have become very prevalent and that the owner's of the signs should be contacting Zoning for rulings on them.

The Short-Term Rental Ordinance has been published in the Reporter.

The Joint Public Building Restoration Administration Board for the Windsor Center will remove some language from the agreement that will protect Stambaugh Township against any requests for additional monies. Treasurer Rogers made a motion to have this done with a second from Trustee Stolberg. Motion carried.

Carly Ekberg has shown interest in replacing Gene Pellizzaro on the Windsor Center Board as a representative for Stambaugh Township.

Zoning Administrator, Rick Rogers, has been addressing the blight issues in the township.

Our township clean-up is slated for Saturday, June 28th from 8 a.m. to noon.

Supervisor Isaacson read the zoning permits.

Treasurer Rogers made a motion to adjourn with a second from Trustee Pangrazzi. Meeting adjourned at 8:04 p.m.

The next meeting will take place on Wednesday, July 9, 2025.

Respectfully submitted by Clerk Christensen